

Trauma Committee		Date: 12/9/2025
		Time: 1230-1400
		Location: Baytown
Facilitator:	Julie Matson / Kathy Rodgers	Note taker:
Attendance:	See Microsoft Form Sign-In	
Agenda		
Agenda Item	Lead	Info/Open/Closed
Introduction/Announcements	Julie/Kathy	Closed
RAC-R data summary Q3 2025	Julie/Kathy	Open
RAC-R Data Submission – Microsoft Form Review	Julie/Kathy	Closed
DSHS Transfer Review Form and PI Project	Julie/Kathy	Open
<p>Meeting started at 1200</p> <p>No introductions or announcements</p> <p>In depth discussion surrounding Q3 data and the Transfer PI project at the state level</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Basic statistics were discussed regarding volume • Discussion regarding our top pediatric mechanisms being Falls and now ATVs <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Talks about starting a IP project regarding ATVs and including electric scooters and bikes into this as well. ○ Increased number of children being injured on ATVs/electric scooters/electric bikes. ○ Seems to be a lack of awareness of basic rules of the road by some children on these electronic vehicles causing significant injuries and accidents. ○ Discuss at individual facilities what they can do to regarding an injury prevention campaign surrounding this issue and bring back to the Trauma Committee meeting any best practices that are found. • Extensive discussion surrounding Transfers and the State-Wide PI project. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Julie presented graphs representing the first 3 quarters of door-to-decision to transfer and door-to-departure. ○ It was noted that while this is only 3 quarters worth of data, that door-to-decision varies but door-to-departure is trending down in all categories. ○ Julie to continue to track the data. ○ The State-Wide PI project was brought up and the spreadsheet sent out by DSHS was shared with the group. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ The current ask is to evaluate patients with age-specific hypotension and GCS less than 9 ▪ DSHS is asking to have the spreadsheet filled out on these specific transfers so that we can start to identify trends of what is happening ▪ Julie requested that the group start tracking this information and bring general concepts of what is causing the delays in disposition or departure to the next Trauma Committee meeting so we can start to discuss actionable items to reduce the transfer times in our RAC. ○ Julie reported that we have a new way to submit data to the RAC through Microsoft Forms as a stop gap while we implement ESO Trauma Data Repository. ○ Julie to send out the link to the group for Q4 data submission. 		

- Julie reminded the committee that they need to sign in through the QR code for both GA meetings and Trauma Committee for their attendance to be counted.
- Meeting adjourned 1312